Sid Luke Ministries, Inc. P.O. Box 12223 Alexandria, LA 71315-2223 sidluke1@gmail.com

Dear Family & Friends,

Blessings to you in the Wonderful Name of Jesus! As summer now is upon us in the northern hemisphere & winter chomps down south of the Equator, we can only wonder what lies ahead. The Current El Niño is quickly changing over to La Niña, meaning another change in the ever strange weather that has cause so much craziness especially on the Pacific coast line from California to Chile. But good news: this is the year of Jubilee, the year of restoration & freedom!

In March, we were reunited with two sons of our dear friends, David & Elizabeth Tolman (RIP), spiritual parents to us in the late 70's. They were used mightily by the Lord, even seeing the dead raised back to life. Their son, Philip invited us to visit with his dad in Nayarit on our way to Zamora; his father's health was dwindling quickly due to a stroke & Parkinson. It had been 30+years since we had seen them (Elizabeth passed 3 y.o.). What a thrill to be reunited with the Tolmans & Bro David prayed over us once more as a spiritual father. Our hearts also witnessed the Hand of God upon their children in Mexico & Canada!









Philip's business helps support their local school, churches, & family

While in the area, we were invited to visit some other old friends who own mango orchards in Mecatan, Nayarit: Bro.Vicente Ruiz & wife Lupita. What a wonderful time of fellowship as we shared the Word of God with them and with other ministers that came to visit. One pastor had been kidnapped last year & made to drink poison to kill him. BUT JESUS WAS WITH HIM!!!! It has been 30+ years since we have visited them also, but our time was like it was yesterday. We're thankful our trip was two months before mango season or we would have been in the mango groves from 5am to 11pm. Two different days, Vicente took us for a ride to show us different mango groves & test out the new highway that is not officially opened that runs next to their town. It took 15 min to get to the Pacific Ocean on a beautiful straight highway. One day we returned on the old road: over 60 minutes of serious, continual curves. Love that new highway!







Brother Abel has been doing a great work with Purepecho/Tarasco Indian children in a mountainous area where there is no evangelical work. His faithfulness & love to bring the Gospel of Jesus Christ to them is exciting. He does have a financial need and we wanted to share this with you. If you would be interested in helping him on a monthly bases with as little as \$10-20 dollars or a one-time gift of any amount, it would help with his expenses. Thank you!

We thank our God for you and your part in the ministry that we are part of with the Gospel of Jesus Christ. Your faithful prayers, generous gifts, & loving friendship have enabled us to go farther & do more for His glory & honor! Thank you! Our prayer is that Jesus bless each one of you with grace, peace, mercy, provision, favor, health, protection, & love!

In His vineyard together for His honor and glory,

Sid & Kathy Luke